
 
SPECIAL MOTION NO. 1 – REJECT ANY GOVERNMENT PROPOSAL TO 
FORCE COMPANIES TO LIST ALL OF THE FOREIGN WORKERS THEY 
EMPLOY 

 

 
 
Standing in the names of: 
 
 (i) Councillor Andrew Jones 
 
 (ii) Councillor Alan De’Ath 
 
 
This Council calls on Prime Minister Theresa May MP and Home Secretary Amber 
Rudd MP not to pursue their proposal to force companies to list all of the foreign 
workers they employ. 
 
This Council recognises such a scheme would be divisive. It would be highly 
damaging to our Country’s international reputation and to our economy. Even the 
suggestion of it has caused huge anxiety and upset to the thousands of foreign born 
citizens that have made Hammersmith & Fulham their home or workplace. That 
should be cause for regret by those who made it. 
 
The Council notes the comments of the head of the British Chambers of Commerce 
who said such a move would amount to a "badge of shame". 
  
Hammersmith & Fulham Council recognizes that our borough’s foreign born 
nationals have greatly enriched our community and thanks them for the businesses 
they’ve started, the hard work they undertake and the service they give to vital public 
services such as this Council and our local NHS. 
  
The Council calls on Ms May and Ms Rudd to back away from such a xenophobic 
scheme and instead urges them to focus their attentions on delivering a strong 
economy that works for all and setting a tone that prioritises unity and belonging. 


